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03 November 2024 
 
 
MEMORANDUM 
No. 292, s. 2024 
 

TO  : ALL CONCERNED NDRRMC MEMBER-AGENCIES  
   AND REGIONAL DRRM COUNCILS 
 

SUBJECT :   Downgrading of the National Disaster Risk Reduction and 
Management Operations Center (NDRRMOC) Alert Status 
from RED to BLUE effective 03 November 2024, 6:00 PM 
ICOW the TROPICAL CYCLONE “LEON” and UNDAS 2024 

 

 
In consideration of the situation updates and conclusion of the UNDAS 2024 

the heightened monitoring of the NDRRMOC shall be downgraded from RED to BLUE 
effective 03 November 2024, 6:00 PM in view of the following factors: 
 

1. TC “LEON“ exited PAR on 01 November 2024 
2. The situation in the regional level is manageable. 
 
Detailed Duty Officers (DDOs) from AFP, BFP, PCG, and PNP are still required 

to render duty at the NDRRMOC, while all other member-agencies are requested to 
join the Virtual Emergency Operations Center via Zoom.  

 
The NDRRMOC shall continuously monitor the situation in the country and 

maintain close coordination with concerned offices. Thus, concerned NDRRMC 
Member-Agencies and Regional DRRMCs are still required to continue monitoring and 
submit updates on the current and recent disaster events to the NDRRMOC thru the 
NDRRMC Monitoring Dashboard, email address: ndrrmoc@ocd.gov.ph, 
telephone/facsimile nrs.: 8912-2665 and 8911-1873.  
 
 For guidance and compliance. 
    
 

  For the Executive Director, NDRRMC: 
 
 
 

ASEC HERNANDO M. CARAIG, JR.  
Civil Defense Deputy Administrator for Operations 
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